SAC10-ANN/11
Report of the SAC Subcommittee on FAST

The Subcommittee on FAST met Friday afternoon from 4-5:30 PM at the Hilton, Georgetown East. 
Present were the following members and guests: Sherman Clarke, Shelby E. Harken, Stephen S. Hearn, John A. Maier, Edward T. O'Neill, Arlene G. Taylor, John Wright, Eric Childress, Laura Akerman, Danny Joudrey, Lois Chan, Taemin Park, and Jimmie H. Lundgren (chair). 
After approval of the agenda and of the minutes from the Midwinter Meeting, Ed O’Neill gave a report on FAST developments at OCLC. His remarks chiefly included the contents of his written report (See SAC10-ANN/12), with some enhanced comments. The book on FAST by Chan and O’Neill is expected to be released in July at the price of $52 from Libraries Unlimited. Ed will inquire if copies might become available for Subcommittee members without cost. LC has now pulled geographic coordinates from FAST place names to enrich NACO authority records for places, and will work towards addition of coordinates in subject authority records for places as well. Additional references have been added to FAST and the conversion from LCSH has been improved. More geographic coordinates and feature types have been added, along with the ability for users to contribute geographic information. There remain about 20 or 30 thousand FAST place records that lack this data after the addition of those that could be done through automation and with an intensive project to add to highly used terms. FAST continues to be available at http://fast.oclc.org and can be licensed for non-commercial use. FAST is integral to in several OCLC major projects such as FictionFinder, Terminology Services, and WorldCat Identities. FAST terms work with particularly good success in tag clouds. The FAST prototype for linking to GoogleMaps from authorities for places that was demonstrated at Midwinter is now expanded (at first internally, but soon for everyone), from just the state of Michigan to the entire world. 
The subcommittee continued with a lively discussion on possibilities of FAST and of their contributions. Members are encouraged to continue experimenting with and using FAST and to add geographic coordinates to FAST place records when the need arises. Members should submit new subjects as SACO proposals when they are needed for cataloging or metadata as FAST which will result in their addition to both LCSH and to FAST. Some combinations of terms may be created directly for FAST. 
Some terms that are not for places in LCSH might be considered for addition of geographic coordinates in FAST such as buildings. These are established as 110 headings in LCSH, but it makes sense to regard them as places and could become very useful to patrons to have them associated with their geographic coordinates. This might be discussed with MAGERT.  

Members whose terms are expiring are being queried to see if they wish to continue on the Subcommittee. Our website is at http://www.ala.org/ala/mgrps/divs/alcts/mgrps/ccs/cmtes/sac/fast/fast.cfm 
